
TECHNICAL 
MEMORANDUM 

Tetra Tech, Inc. 
150 S. 4th Street, Unit A, Henderson, NV 89015 

1 Tel 702-854-2295     tetratech.com 

To: Steve Clough, Nevada Environmental Response Trust 

Cc: Dan Pastor and Brad Maynard 

From: Jeff Richeson and Guy Roemer 

Date: May 18, 2018 

Subject: Injection Well Abandonments – AP Area Down and Up Flushing Treatability Study 

At the request of the Nevada Environmental Response Trust (NERT or Trust), Tetra Tech has completed the 
abandonment of 24 injection wells that were utilized as part of the AP Area Down and Up Flushing Treatability 
Study conducted at the NERT site (Site).  As requested by the Trust, the network of groundwater monitoring and 
extraction wells that were associated with the AP Area Down and Up Flushing Treatability Study were left in place 
to allow current and future monitoring and extraction of groundwater in that portion of the Site. The groundwater 
extraction system associated with the AP Area Down and Up Flushing Treatability Study has been turned over to 
Envirogen Technologies Inc. (ETI) for continued operation and maintenance. Per the requirements of this request, 
Tetra Tech has ensured that all injection wells that were installed as part of the AP Area Down and Up Flushing 
Treatability Study have been properly abandoned in accordance with all applicable federal, state, and local legal 
requirements. This memorandum is intended to document that these activities have been completed and the 
portion of the AP Area Down and Up Flushing Treatability Study area where the injection wells were located has 
been returned to its original condition. 

Well abandonment activities were completed April 9, 2018 through April 11, 2018. All injection wells installed as 
part of the AP Area Treatability Study (UFIW-01S, I, and D through UFIW-08S, I, and D) were abandoned per 
Nevada regulations. All concrete-encased injection well surface completions were removed and this portion of the 
Site was restored to its original condition. Copies of the well abandonment reports submitted to and stamped by 
the State of Nevada Division of Water Resources are included in Attachment 1 to this memorandum. The 
stamped reports provide written confirmation that the wells have been abandoned as required. Photographs of the 
study area following well abandonment and site restoration activities are included as Attachment 2 to this 
memorandum. 
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NEVADA ENVIRONMENTAL RESPONSE TRUST SITE

RESTORATION PHOTOGRAPHS
HENDERSON, NEVADA

AP AREA DOWN AND UP FLUSHING TREATABILITY STUDY

Facing West: Former UFIW-05, UFIW-06, UFIW-07 and UFIW-08 locations after well abandonment.

Facing West: Former UFIW-01, UFIW-02, UFIW-03 and UFIW-04 locations after well abandonment.
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